
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset  

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Come and pray with us!  

 

Vision Statement:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a spirit 

of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

We celebrate Eucharist 

Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM, 

 Saturday 5:00 PM, Sunday 8:00 AM, 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM  

(The 9:00 Weekday Mass & Sunday 11:30 Mass are live streamed on Facebook.) 

The Nativity of the Lord - December 25, 2020 

& Holy Family Sunday - December 27, 2020  



2 

WE ARE HERE FOR YOU! 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
 

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister, ext.119 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke, ext.112  
Coordinator of Religious Education 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary, ext.122 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone, ext.111 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate, ext.116 
 

Mrs. Kelley Mowat, ext.113 

Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor, ext.115 
 

Mrs. Michele Hahn 
Pastoral Associate, ext.120 
 

Mrs. Barbara DeStefano 
Business Manager, ext.110 

 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the 

everlasting health of those who believe in Youé 
 

Please pray for those in our parish who are 

sick, their families and caregivers: 
 

  Kathy Barry     Claire Becker 

  Patricia Becker   Ann Callari  

  Manuela Diaz    Joseph DiPalermo 

  Ann Egan     Jim Emerson  

  Sienna Fricke    Phil Graziose  

  Bob Grieco     Debbie Jablinowski 

  Gerald Losquadro  Chuck Madden 

  Olivia Melia     Joseph Santamaria 

  John Shatinsky   Barbara Sherry 

  Marlene Starr    Judy Viskupic 

Peter Warns 
 

If you would like to have the name of your 

loved one listed in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631-265-

2200 x122 or email to pothc@optonline.net . 

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

Scripture Readings for January 3, 2021 

  +  Isaiah 60:1-6 

  +  Ephesians 3:2-3, 5-6 

  +  Matthew 2:1-12  

   Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of December 27th, 9AM Mass 
Mon.  No 9AM Mass today 

Tue.  Matteo Santulin 

Wed.  MaryJane & Harold Smith 

Thu.  Dennis Kelly 
 

Solemnity of Mary Masses 

Thu., Dec. 31, 5PM  John J. & Jane Daly 

Fri.,  Jan. 1, 10AM  Vito Ligabo  
 

Saturday, January 2nd, 5 PM Mass 

Matteo Santulin 
 

Sunday, January 3rd, Epiphany of the Lord 

8:00 AM People of the Parish 

9:30 AM Edith Buckley, Matteo Santulin, Edward 

    Lampach, Robert Cohan, Matthew   
    Trancheff, Carolina & Enrico Frantellizzi 

11:30 AM Maria Eannacone      
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CHRISTMAS BLESSINGS 
by Father Michael 

       On this Christmas . . .   
         There are those who mourn, 

           There are those who are determined, 

             There are those who feel numb, 

               There are those who are newly married, 

 

       There are those who are angry, 

         There are those who carry on with heroic strength, 

           There are those who are alone and isolated, 

             There are those who offer hope, 

 

       There are those whose pockets are empty, 

         There are those who offer life and encouragement, 

           There are those who are celebrating a newborn, 

             There are those who are fed up with technology, 

 

       There are those who are weary, 

         There are those who are grateful for small blessings, 

           There are those who embrace the wonder of Christmas, 

             There are those who are sick, 

 

       There are those who long for what was. 

 

Choose any and all of those above that apply to your life, and feel free to add a few of your 

own. 

 

It was to all of these that our Savior was born.  It was not a superhero that came into the 

world, but a small child.  As he grew, he invited all Godôs people to move more deeply into 

the mystery and wonder of God among us, and in fact, God within us.   

 

This Christmas we are given the opportunity to embrace this day as never before.  There 

are likely sacrifices that have been made, traditions not being carried out, and visits that 

will not happen.  Rather than lament in what cannot be this Christmas, be open to what is 

offered.  Allow the gift of God to simply touch our hearts and offer us peace. 

 

The Christ child bears hope, a promise, and life.  May we receive in gratitude that which is 

offered and allow the gift of God to embrace us this Blessed Day. 

 

Christmas Blessings to you and those you love.  
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PARISH NEWS 

 

The Bread and Wine for the 

week December 27 - January 2 

have been donated with love  

for prayers for the  

Lamarque family. 

Celebrants for Upcoming Masses  
              January 2nd/3rd 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

  9:30 AM Fr. Frank Eisele 

  11:30 AM Fr. Frank 

Youth Ministry  
  

Hello everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to 

make new friends as you play fun games?  Do you want to 

build more of an understanding about yourself and your faith? 

  

If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions above, 

then you MUST check out the Holy Cross Youth Group.  

You will be glad you did!  The Holy Cross Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for 

you to continue to grow in your faith and build relationships with others in the parish.  

Our next meeting is after the holidays, on January 10th!   

  

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about, do it!  

You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we 

continue to grow in the endless love of Christ. 

  

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you 

would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Allie Roecklein, 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries, at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the parish 

office.  Thank you! 

Solemnity of Mary Mass Times 
  

Thursday, December 31st at 5:00 PM and Friday, January 1st at 10:00 AM 

(The Parish Office is closed on December 31st and January 1st.) 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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Due to your overwhelming generosity, the pantry is not in need of specific items at this time.  Thank 

you for your constant support in helping those we serve.  Have a healthy and Happy New Year!   

    

        

PARISH OUTREACH 

AN OUTREACH CHRISTMAS THANK YOU!  
 

We were once again blessed with a tremendous response to our 
Christmas Angel project.  Our struggling households were so very 
grateful for the gift cards for their families.  As parents and family 
members, we can appreciate how good it is to provide for our 
childrenôs needs.  By enabling these moms and dads to do the same 
accomplishes so much more than just handing them a gift someone 
else has bought.  They can now provide in a way they couldnôt 
before. 
 
This year we helped 52 families with clothing and toys for 218 individuals, 
including 74 children.   We collected enough gift cards to provide each person with 
approximately $20 for clothing needs and an additional $25 per child for their toy 
requests.  Also, each household received a supermarket card to help with their holiday 
meal.  This means we collected and distributed over $6300 in store gift cards and 
about $1800 in supermarket cards.  
 
Thank you so much for bringing the Light of Jesusô Birth to those who struggle each 
and every day.  You are truly special ANGELS!  Christ is born again every time we 
choose to give to another, walk with another or empower another. 
 
In addition, the parish also provided gifts to the following agencies: 
 

30      Gifts to our friends at Olsenôs Rest Home 
 

23      Gifts to Mercy Haven 
 

127    Toys to Pronto in Brentwood 
 

38      Gifts to Talbot House 
 
This is a phenomenal effort that requires many volunteers to accomplish.  A very 
big ñTHANK YOUò to angel cutters, shoppers, pantry stockers, sorting elves, gift 
deliverers, wrappers, card writers, those who donated money, gift cards and 
special donations which helped us and our families so much.  
 
THANK YOU seems an inadequate way to express our appreciation.  We wish 
you and your families a Very Blessed Christmas and a Joyous New Year.  
 
            Gratefully,  

  Kelley and MaryAnne  
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LITURGY BYTES 

   

 
           Christmas 

 

Today, a child is born to us, the Prince of Peace, Emmanuel �± God is with 
us! 
 
One of the most profound symbols associated with the birth of Jesus is the 
�P�D�Q�J�H�U�������6�W�����/�X�N�H���L�Q���K�L�V���*�R�V�S�H�O���D�F�F�R�X�Q�W���W�H�O�O�V���X�V�������³�«�W�K�H���9�L�U�J�L�Q���0�D�U�\��
wrapped him in swaddling clothes and laid him in a manger, because there 
�Z�D�V���Q�R���U�R�R�P���I�R�U���W�K�H�P���L�Q���W�K�H���L�Q�Q�´�����/�X�N�H�����������������$�V���Z�H���N�Q�R�Z�����W�K�H���P�D�Q�J�H�U���L�V���D��
feeding trough for animals and was likely the cleanest place in the stable 
where Mary could place her child. 
 
Christians much later on reflect this profoundly symbolic action and find a 
connection to the Eucharist, where Jesus himself becomes food for 
humanity.  Down through the years, we read of the writings of some of the 
saints like St. John Chrysostom, in the 4th century, who encouraged his 
congregation to attend Mass on Christmas day, where they could approach 
�W�K�H���D�O�W�D�U���D�V���L�I���W�K�H�\���Z�H�U�H���J�R�L�Q�J���W�R���W�K�H���P�D�Q�J�H�U�������+�H���V�D�\�V�����³�)�R�U���L�I���Z�H���D�S�S�U�R�D�F�K��
with faith, we shall surely behold him lying in a manger.  His holy table will 
supply the place of a manger.  For there will be spread the body of our 
Lord, not wrapped in swaddling clothes as then, but on all sides 
�V�X�U�U�R�X�Q�G�H�G���E�\���K�L�V���+�R�O�\���6�S�L�U�L�W���´ 
 
Both Saints Cyril of Alexandria (5th century) and Bede (7th century) pointed 
to the feast of Christmas as a Eucharistic feast on account of the rich 
symbolism of the manger scene.  This year, as we kneel before the Nativity 
scene, dwell upon the beautiful gift of the Eucharist and how we can 
prepare to receive Jesus into our hearts not just on Christmas, but every 
week! 

 
Hope you enjoy a blessed, healthy and safe 
Christmas.  

  ~~~~Michele Hahn 

 


